
LIQUOR AND BEER MEETING 
LOCAL LICENSING AUTHORITY 

CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO 
MUNICIPAL HEARING ROOM, CITY HALL, 250 NORTH 5TH STREET 

 
M I N U T E S 

 
WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 1, 2012, 2:00 P.M.  

 
HEARING OFFICER MICHAEL GRATTAN 

 
I. CALL TO ORDER- The meeting convened at 2:00 p.m.  Those present were Hearing 

Officer Michael Grattan, City Attorney John Shaver, and Deputy City Clerk Juanita 
Peterson 

 
II. APPLICATIONS TO RENEW LIQUOR AND BEER LICENSES 
 

1. Walmart Stores Inc., dba Walmart Store #5099, 2545 Rimrock Avenue, Grand 
Junction, CO 81506, 3.2% Beer Retail (Off-Premises) 

 
 No one was present representing the applicant. 
 
 The application for renewal for Walmart Stores Inc., dba Walmart Store #5099 
 was found to be in order and approved. 

 
2. Texas Roadhouse of Grand Junction, LLC dba Texas Roadhouse, 2870 North 

Avenue, Grand Junction, CO 81501, Hotel and Restaurant 
 
 No one was present representing the applicant. 
 
 The application for renewal for Texas Roadhouse of Grand Junction, LLC dba 
 Texas Roadhouse was found to be in order and approved. 
 
3. Erich and Connie, LLC dba Rocky Mountain Pub, 539 Colorado Avenue, Grand 

Junction, CO 81501, Tavern 
 
 Connie Frei, Owner, was present.  Ms. Peterson said all the reports are in 

compliance.  Ms. Frei submitted a letter regarding the stipulation they received 
and said they are still trying to get the establishment in order. 

 
 The application for renewal for Erich and Connie, LLC dba Rocky Mountain Pub 

was found to be in order and approved. 
 
4. Grand International Buffet Inc., dba Grand International Buffet, 2504 Hwy. 6 & 

50, Ste. 500, Grand Junction, CO 81505-7170, Beer and Wine 
  
 No one was present representing the applicant. 
 



 The application for renewal for Grand International Buffet Inc., dba Grand 
International Buffet, 2504 Hwy. 6 & 50, Ste. 500 was found to be in order and 
approved. 

 
5. Fisher's Liquor Barn, Inc. dba Fishers Liquor Barn, 2438 Patterson Road, Grand 

Junction, CO 81505, Retail Liquor Store 
 
 No one was present representing the applicant. 
 
 The application for renewal for Fishers Liquor Barn was found to be in order 

and approved. 
 
6. Dillon Companies Inc., dba City Market #51, 630 24 Road, Grand Junction, CO 

81505, 3.2% Beer Retail (Off-Premises) 
 
 No one was present representing the applicant. 
 
 The application for renewal for Dillon Companies Inc. dba City Market #51 was 

found to be in order and approved. 
 
7. Outback Steakhouse of Florida, LLC dba Outback Steakhouse - #0621, 2432 

Hwy. 6 & 50, Grand Junction, CO 81505, Hotel and Restaurant 
 
 Bryan Rohrbacher, Managing Partner, was present representing the applicant. 
 
 The application for renewal for Outback Steakhouse of Florida, LLC dba 

Outback Steakhouse - #6021 was found to be in order and approved. 
 
8. Weside Delicatessen Inc., dba The Winery Restaurant, 642 Main Street, Grand 

Junction, CO 81501, Hotel and Restaurant 
 
 Stephen Thoms, President, was present representing the applicant. 
 
 The application for renewal for Weside Delicatessen Inc., dba The Winery 

Restaurant was found to be in order and approved. 
 

 
III. APPLICATION TO RENEW LIQUOR AND BEER LICENSE WITH TRADE NAME 
 CHANGE 
 

1. Wal Mart Stores Inc. dba Walmart #1280, 2881 North Avenue, Grand Junction, 
CO 81501, 3.2% Beer Retail (Off-Premises) 

 
  Trade name change from Walmart Supercenter #1280 to Walmart #1280 

 
 No one was present representing the applicant. 
 
 The application for renewal for Walmart Stores Inc., dba Walmart Store #1280 
 was found to be in order and approved along with the change in trade name. 

 



 
IV. APPLICATION TO RENEW LIQUOR AND BEER LICENSE WITH LATE FILING 
 

1. Manuel Alvarez dba Taqueria Valparaiso, 511 30 Road, Grand Junction, CO, 
81504, Hotel and Restaurant – Filing 12 days late 

 
Maria Alvarez, daughter of the owner along with Manuel Alvarez was present.  
Ms. Alvarez said the reason for the late filing was due to the restaurant being 
robbed for a second time. 
 
Hearing Officer Grattan asked Ms. Alvarez if she had the police report to 
submit.  She said no, but that delayed them filing and her dad thought he only 
had to submit 30 days prior to expiration.   
 
Ms. Peterson reported that all the reports are in compliance.  Hearing Officer 
Grattan explained to Ms. Alvarez that he has seen her about 5 times this year 
and hopes they can get organized and only be back for their renewal next year. 
 
City Attorney Shaver concurred with Hearing Officer Grattan and said he 
believes there to be good cause for the late filing since this is their first renewal.  
The application for renewal for Manuel Alvarez dba Taqueria Valparaiso was 
approved. 

 
 
V. APPLICATION FOR ART GALLERY PERMIT 
 

1. Frame Depot Inc. dba Frame Depot, 529 Bogart Lane, Grand Junction, CO 
81505, Art Gallery Permit 

 
  There was no one present representing the applicant.  Ms. Peterson said the 
  application is in compliance along with sales tax.   
 

 The application for renewal for Frame Depot Inc. dba Frame Depot was found 
to be in order and approved. 

 
VI. APPLICATIONS FOR REGISTRATION OF A NEW MANAGER 
 

1. The Noodle Shop, Co. – Colorado Inc., dba Noodles & Company, 2474 
 Highway 6&50, Unit A, Grand Junction, CO 81505, Hotel and Restaurant 
 
 Connie Howard, 334 Belford Avenue, Grand Junction, CO 81501- replaces Patti 
 Gearke 
 
 Ms. Connie Howard, General Manager, was present.  Ms. Peterson reported 

the paperwork was submitted in a timely manner and C.B.I./F.B.I. is still 
pending, but the local background check is in compliance.  No other reports 
were required as the new license was just approved and reports were less than 
3 months old. 

 



 Hearing Officer Grattan approved Ms. Howard as the registered manager 
 pending a clear report from C.B.I./F.B.I. 
 

VII. APPLICATION FOR SPECIAL EVENTS PERMIT 
 

1. Grand Junction Elks Home Association, PO Box 1987, Grand Junction, CO 
81502, August 19, 2012 "1st Annual Grand Junction Elks Poker Run", Malt, 
Vinous, and Spirituous 

 
  President:  Don Mear, 627 Darren Wy., Grand Junction, CO 81504 
  Event Manager:  Alan Thompson, 160 Highland Ave., Whitewater, CO 81527 
 
  Mr. Phillip Carter, Chaplin, was present to represent the Elks.   
 
 Ms. Peterson reported the paperwork was in order.  City Attorney Shaver asked 

Mr. Carter to look at Exhibit A (see attached) which he marked and described 
the area.  Mr. Carter said this was the main floor of the Elks Lodge and where 
the event will be.  City Attorney Shaver marked the Special Event Permit 
Questionnaire and Affidavit Exhibit B (see attached) and asked Mr. Carter if he 
was familiar with this document.  He answered affirmatively.  City Attorney 
Shaver asked about question 5 in regards to the 3-4 officers, if this was Police 
Officers or Lodge Officers. Mr. Carter said Lodge Officers will be conducting the 
security. 

 
 Hearing Officer Grattan asked Mr. Carter to describe the event.  Mr. Carter said 

that this event will start at the Lodge with donuts and coffee and there will be 5 
total stops on the poker run.  The event will end up back at the Lodge and then 
this is when the alcohol will be served. 

 
 Hearing Officer Grattan asked City Attorney Shaver is he had anything else.  

City Attorney Shaver said he just recommends approval.  The application for a 
Special Events Permit for the 1st Annual Poker Run for August 19, 2012 was 
approved. 

 
 
VIII. APPLICATION FOR TRANSFER OF OWNERSHIP  
 

1. Mesa Theater and Lounge, LLC dba Mesa Theater and Lounge, 538 Main 
Street, Grand Junction, CO 81501, Tavern 

 
  Member:  Andrew Pittman, 215 Country Club Park Road, Grand Jct CO 81507 
  Member:  Amanda Pittman, 215 Country Club Park Road, Grand Jct CO 81507 
  
 Mr. Andrew Pittman, Member, was present.  Ms. Peterson said the applicant 

has a temporary license and all the paperwork is in order.  The Police and 
Sales Tax reports are in compliance.  The Fire Department needs to do their 
inspection and Mesa County Health Department said they have been contacted 
by Mr. Pittman to add sandwiches to his menu.   

 



 Hearing Officer Grattan asked Mr. Pittman if he was a Managing Member.  Mr. 
Pittman said no, just a member. 

 
 Ms. Peterson said at the August 15, 2012 meeting Mr. Pittman will be back with 

an application for a modification to add an outdoor dining lease that is before 
the City Council this evening. 

 
 Hearing Officer Grattan asked City Attorney Shaver if he had anything else.  

City Attorney Shaver said he recommends approval.   
 
 Hearing Officer Grattan asked if there was anyone present in support or 

objection to this license being transferred.  Seeing no one, the application to 
transfer the Tavern Liquor License to Mesa Theater and Lounge LLC dba Mesa 
Theater and Lounge is approved contingent on the Fire and Health Department 
reports being in compliance. 

 
 
IX. APPLICATION FOR NEW LICENSE – RESOLUTION AND FINDINGS AND 
 DECISION 
  

1. DSDJ Entertainment Inc. dba Weavers' Red Room, 103 N. 1st Street, Grand 
Junction, CO 81501, Tavern – currently holds a Hotel and Restaurant license 

 
  President:  David W. Weaver, 876 ½ 21 ½ Road, Grand Jct, CO 81505 
  Sec.: Sanna J. Weaver, 876 ½ 21 ½ Road, Grand Jct, CO 81505 

 
 Mr. David Weaver, President along with Lizann Sinclair, Operating Manager 

were both present. 
 
 Ms. Peterson reported the paperwork is in order and the applicant has a hotel 

and restaurant license they will surrender upon approval of granting this tavern 
license.  All the reports are in compliance.  Ms. Peterson read the results of the 
needs and desires survey into the record (see attached).   

 
 City Attorney Shaver asked who conducted the survey.  Ms. Sinclair said that 

she did.  City Attorney Shaver asked Ms. Sinclair if she agreed with the results 
Ms. Peterson read into the record.  She said yes.  Ms. Sinclair said she believes 
she made the survey harder than it needed to be and ran out of time and that is 
why her numbers were on the lower side.  She said that she did two Sundays 
and two evenings but the residential was hard to catch anyone home. 

 
 Hearing Officer Grattan seeing no additional people in the audience said there 

was no one in opposition of this license being issued.  The application for a new 
tavern liquor license for DSDJ Entertainment Inc. dba Weavers' Red Room was 
found to be in order and approved.  The City Clerk's office will prepare a 
resolution for Hearing Officer Grattan's signature. 

 
  



X. OTHER BUSINESS 
 
 Hearing Officer Grattan asked City Attorney Shaver about the last hearing 

regarding the applicant for a retail liquor store license.  City Attorney Shaver 
filled Hearing Officer Grattan in and said that it was continued until August 15th 

as time ran out.  Ms. Peterson asked City Attorney Shaver and Hearing Officer 
Grattan if due to the nature of the next hearing with the continuance, asked City 
Attorney Shaver about the possibility of splitting the meeting and starting the 
normal agenda items at 1:00 p.m. with Hearing Officer Grattan presiding over 
those and then at 2:00 p.m. continue the hearing for the retail liquor store 
license with Alternate Hearing Officer Starritt.  After a brief discussion both 
agreed to this.  Hearing Officer Grattan said that he would offer up that he is 
available too if for some reason Hearing Officer Starritt wasn't. 

 
 
XI. ADJOURNMENT – 2:38 p.m. 
   
 
NEXT REGULAR MEETING – August 15, 2012 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 



 

 

MEMO:  Local Licensing Authority 
 
FROM:  Juanita Peterson, Deputy City Clerk 
 
DATE:   July 17, 2012 
 
SUBJECT: Application for a new tavern liquor license by DSDJ Entertainment 

Inc. dba Weavers' Red Room, 103 N. 1st Street 
 
DSDJ Entertainment Inc. filed an application with the Local Licensing Authority on June 
22, 2012 for a new tavern liquor license permitting sales of alcohol beverages by the 
drink for consumption on the premises at 103 N. 1st Street under the trade name of 
Weavers' Red Room.  The application and supplementary documents were reviewed, 
found to be in order and accepted.  The applicant currently has a Hotel and Restaurant 
Liquor License and will surrender upon the issuance of this Tavern license.  The hearing 
date was set for August 1, 2012.  The Notice of Hearing was given by posting a sign on 
the property on or before July 22, 2012 and by publishing a display ad in the Daily 
Sentinel on July 20, 2012. 
 
In order to address the reasonable requirements of the neighborhood and the desires of 
the adult inhabitants of the neighborhood, the applicant conducted a survey.  The 
neighborhood was defined as the area bounded on the North by Hill Avenue, 4th Avenue 
on the South, 8th Street on the East and West Avenue on the West and includes both 
sides of the streets as the outer boundaries.  The results of that survey are as follows: 
 
Check the yes/no column if you support/oppose this type of license being issued 
because the existing outlets do/do not adequately serve the reasonable requirements of 
the designated area. 
 
Business Results:     FAVOR:   35 
       OPPOSE:     0 
        
Residential Results:     FAVOR:   47 
       OPPOSE:     0 
       
There was 1 response that had no opinion and 1 disqualified being out of the area. 
 
There was 56 "exhibits to survey petition" that indicated 9 people refused to sign, 39 
with no answer, and 8 with no solicitors posted. 
 
No letters of opposition or counterpetitions have been filed to date. 
 



 

 

The Grand Junction Police Department has investigated the individuals for local criminal 
history.  They will be inspecting the property to ensure the Notice of Hearing has been 
posted in a timely manner.  The fingerprints have been forwarded to CBI for further 
processing.  Reports have been requested by the Grand Junction Fire Department, 
Mesa County Health Department, and City of Grand Junction Sales Tax Department.  
 
The number of similar-type outlets in the survey area is as follows: 
 

Tavern – 7 (Spring Hill Suites, Main Street Suites, ¡sabrosa! restaurante, Mesa 
Theater and Club, Rocky Mountain Pub, Quincy's Bar and Grill, Boomers, and 
Tenacious Brothers) 

 
That concludes this report. 
 
cc: Applicant 
 John Shaver, City Attorney 
 Joe Patrick, Grand Junction Police Department 
 File 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 
 

 
 


